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The COVID-19 health crisis has affected everyone in this country — and in the world. For our members,
who rely on our energy industry as a primary source for their livelihood, there is even more of an impact
due to the economic effects of the virus. AAPL responded with expanded access to our robust
assortment of online professional development resources.

In recognition of the financial and social distancing challenges that COVID-19 created for our

membership, AAPL launched free on-demand webinars on numerous topics:
e Due Diligence

Ethics and America’s Landman

Keeping the “Independent” in Independent Landman

Minerals Management

Negotiating Oil and Gas Leases

Oilfield Economics

Petroleum Geology

Principled Leadership

Regulatory Permitting

Understanding Negotiations

As members began self-isolating and working from home, many turned to AAPL’s webinar platform and
online learning resources to stay relevant on important industry topics, advance their continuing
education goals and keep their membership active and their professional certification requirements up
to date.

We've created a very user-friendly process. When a member selects an on-demand webinar, they will
receive an email with a link to the webinar video. Once the member logs in to the AAPL website, they
will have access to the webinar for one year. Included at the bottom of the webinar page are instructions
on how to enter the code to receive the member’s recertification credits after the webinar has been
viewed.

Also as a reminder, AAPL has established a Professional Development Assistance Program that reduces
education event registration fees up to $300 annually. The program is designed for Active Members in
good standing for at least two years who have not received Professional Development Assistance more
than twice in the past calendar year. The $300 member benefit can be applied for AAPL education
programs including:

e Institutes
Seminars
Workshops
Oil and Gas Land Reviews
Annual Meeting
NAPE Global Business Conference (including the Job Fair and networking Icebreaker)



The program benefit is limited to two programs per year, including AAPL education seminars and
online webinars that are available. If you are requesting assistance for the RPL/CPL exam, your
application must already be approved by the Certification Committee.

We hope you continue to utilize the AAPL online education benefits available with your membership
and know that the AAPL staff is here for you. For the latest listing of available resources, visit
landman.org.



